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Heller Opposes Trillion Dollar Spending Bill   
Says Nevada’s Rural Counties Need Certainty Year-to-Year for PILT Funding 
(Washington, D.C.) – On the Senate floor today, U.S. Senator Dean Heller (R-NV) opposed the Conference Report to accompany H.R. 2642, the Farm Bill. 
“Any time the Senate is considering a massive piece of legislation that expands government and costs American taxpayers nearly one trillion dollars, every lawmaker must determine if the good outweighs the bad.  Whether providing special interests with subsidies that are higher than the cost of production or creating virtually unlimited taxpayer liability, this legislation props up a system of corporate welfare and runaway spending that is simply not sustainable,” Heller said following the vote.
The legislation only included one year of funding for the Payment in Lieu of Taxes (PILT) program. This program was established to provide local governments in rural, western areas federal payments as compensation for the loss of property tax revenue due to non-taxable federal lands within their boundaries.
“The federal government must do more for Nevada’s rural counties than provide PILT funding piece by piece, from year to year. This funding was promised to our nation’s western rural counties, and the federal government must prove that it will fulfill these obligations.  Washington politicians should stop using these rural counties as a political football to secure passage for a massive government expansion. By working together, Senators from western states can remove PILT from the piecemeal process and bring much-needed certainty for our rural counties,” said Heller. 

As the lead Republican cosponsor, Senator Heller joined with Senator Mark Udall of Colorado to push for legislation that would permanently authorize and fund the PILT program (S. 1913).  This would allow rural counties in Nevada and across the West to count on the PILT program to fund public safety, fire-protection, education and other essential services.  
Senator Heller also cosponsored an amendment introduced by Senator John Barrasso of Wyoming to the omnibus that would restore funding to the PILT program for Fiscal Year 2014.
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